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FELLOW WESTWOODIANS, 

 

I hope you and your family had a wonderful Thanksgiving. I think I ate my 

weight in mashed potatoes at my parent's house and my 1-year-old 

dropped her weight in food on the floor.  

 

In November we witnessed the opening of the Madcap Education Center. I 

recommend you check out the building and maybe sign up for a class - 

you will be amazed at how awesome the place is. 

 

On December 1st, our friends at Westwood Works are hosting Deck the 

Hall at the Westwood United Methodist Church from 4 to 7 pm. There will 

be something for everyone! Plus Santa will be there. 

 

Westwood Civic does not hold a meeting in December. We do however 

hold a Holiday Party. December 18th at the Madcap Education Center at 

6:30 pm. The $10 ticket (you can buy at the door) includes small bites 

and a fun evening. Drinks will be available via a cash bar. I hope to see 

you there! 

 

As you walk around this holiday season and you notice any awesomely 

decorated houses please let us know and we will put out a "Yard of the 

Month" sign to recognize our neighbors' efforts to spread some joy. 

 

Happy Holidays! 
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WESTWOOD CIVIC  MEETINGS 

• Steering Committee Meet-

ings are held at Westwood 

Town Hall, 7:00pm, on the 

second Tuesday of Jan, 

April, July, & October 

• General Membership 

Meetings are held at 

Westwood Town Hall, 

7:00pm, on the third 

Tuesday of each month. 

• ALL meetings are open to 

the public.  EVERYONE is 

welcome! 

Serving Westwood since 1911 

Westwood Flags are Back!   

$30 Order yours today!c.org 

info@westwoodcivic.org 
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Thank you so much to all of our pot-adopters who 
kept the neighborhood looking great!  

 

If you have not yet, please prepare your pot for the 
winter (trim, clear, as needed) — winter decora-
tions are welcome, too, if you’d like! 

 

If you’d like to adopt a pot again, please sign up by 
February 1, returning gardeners have first refusal. 
We’ll accept applications from new 

Adopters after this date. 

 

Pots need to by planted by May 15 for the year. 
More details will be 

sent to adopters. Sign up at westwoodcivic.org/
initiatives/adopt-a-pot/ or fill out the form in the --
back of this issue of Westwords 

http://westwoodcivic.org/initiatives/adopt-a-pot/
http://westwoodcivic.org/initiatives/adopt-a-pot/
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When it’s frigid outside and you have to drive to some sort of destination, 

there’s only one solution to fighting the ridiculous cold: Warm up the car. Just 

start it up a few minutes before hopping in, giving your cabin and your engine 

time to warm up before hitting the road. Plus, it’s supposed to be good for the 

life of your engine, right?  Wrong! Warming up your car in winter before driving 

it is actually terrible for your engine. According to Popular Mechanics, driving 

your car right away is the fastest way to warm up your engine, and will actual-

ly prolong the life of your engine instead of letting it sit idly before driving. An-

swering the old question on whether you should warm up your car. 

It is also illegal to do so.  According to the Ohio Revised Code you are break-

ing the law if you start your car and walk away in some instances:  “No person 

driving or in charge of a motor vehicle shall permit it to stand unattended 

without first stopping the engine, locking the ignition, removing the key from 

the ignition, effectively setting the parking brake, and, when the motor vehicle 

is standing upon any grade, turning the front wheels to the curb or side of the 

highway.” 

The law was enacted to combat car thefts, and a buildup of CO (carbon mon-

oxide) gas.  Most states have some anti-idling laws inspired by car thefts or 

environmental concerns. Regulations vary on idling, mostly dictated by the 

temperature. In Connecticut a driver may idle if the temperature is less than 

20 degrees. In Colorado, idling is OK for 20 minutes if it is less than 10 de-

grees outside. 

Cincinnati Police say it is rare for this law to be enforced. Often times they will 

simply issue a warning. A similar law is in place in Kentucky, but the fines 

differ depending on the department. In Indiana, it's up to each individual juris-

diction. 

A study from the National Insurance Crime Bureau found that not only does 

Ohio have the fifth highest rate of car thefts, the number is rising. Since 

2013, the number of cars stolen with keys inside has increased 31 percent. 
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Westwood Historical Society  

Check www.WestwoodHistorical.org for updates 

 

Westwood Historical Society Membership 

Membership runs from January to January.  If you are a current member of the Westwood Historical Soci-
ety, PLEASE WAIT UNTIL YOU RECEIVE YOUR DUES NOTICE before sending in your dues.  It should 
arrive shortly  

 

If you are not a member, consider joining!  Dues are $15 per year for a household.  If interested, send 
check (payable to the Westwood Historical Society) to Westwood Historical Society, PO Box 11095, Cin-
cinnati, OH  45211.  Include your name and names of household members as well as address, phone, 
email address if available.  Five annual newsletters are sent via e-mail unless you tell us you wish to re-
ceive yours by mail or if you do not have e-mail 

 

Westwood-Opoly ! 

A great gift idea for family, friends and good neighbors! 

 Available for a $30 donation to Westwood Historical Society 

at Muse Café, Wooden Hill, and Henke Wine 

as well as community events and through the Westwood Historical Society  

Questions? info@WestwoodHistorical.org or 513-662-1156 

The youth council leadership team extends its utmost gratitude to the 

many neighbors and friends who helped make their service project a 

success. They met their goal of creating 100 care packages to help 

those experiencing homelessness. Bag were passed out in partner-

ship with Maslow’s Army on Nov 19th, and remaining bags were given 

to My Neighbor’s Place and Upspring.  

 

Youth Council is open to teens aged 12–18. CRC has a teen night 

every Friday from 6:30–9, meeting at Westwood Town Hall. The third 

Friday of the month is organized by Youth Council. For more infor-

mation, please contact Emily Reynolds emilylynwca@gmail.com. 

http://www.WestwoodHistorical.org
mailto:info@WestwoodHistorical.org
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SHOP WESTWOOD! 
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Westword’s Monthly Ad Rates 

Published ~12 times a year by WCA with funds 

supplied by the Neighborhood Support Program, 

local advertisers & membership dues.   WCA has 

322 active memberships.  For information about 

placing an ad: info@westwoodcivic.org 

$100—Full Page;  $50—Half Page; $50—Insert; 
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WCA Board April 2018—April 2019 

Officers 

President Henry Frondorf  

Vice President Tom Sauter  

Vice President Shawntee Stallworth Schramm (513) 364—9025 

Treasurer Steve Beckman (513) 481-0840 

Recording Secretary Sara Overstake  

Membership Secretary Stephen Schramm (513) 346-9944 

Board of Directors 

Joe Corso April Stephens  Geneva Clark 

Emily Reynolds Larry Eiser John Bowen      

Trinette Zawadzki Abe Brandbury Anne Murphy 

Want your Westwords electronically? 

Subscribe at: http://westwoodcivic.org/

westwords/  



WANT TO KNOW MORE 

ABOUT THE WCA?

WESTWOODCIVIC.ORG 

• The Constitution 

• Strategic plan 

• Newsletter Archives  

• Meeting information 

• Meeting Minutes 

• Local/government links 

• Membership forms 

• Email sign up 

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

Westwood Civic Association 
P.O. Box 11466 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45211 
Westwoodcivic.org 

 


